
Northern Coal Services Update

Centennial Northern Coal Services (NCS) operations include the surface Coal Preparation Plant (CPP) at the 
Newstan Colliery Surface Site (NCSS) and Cooranbong Entry Site (CES), as well as coal transfer via the 
private haul roads from CES to NCSS and Eraring Power Station.  

NCS operates under State Significant Development (SSD) consent SSD-5145.

Centennial NCS is seeking to modify development consent SSD-5145 via Modification 4. 

Modification 4 is on public exhibition from the 25th February 2025 to the 25th March 2025 and the 
Modification documentation can be accessed on the Major Planning Portal website via the following link: 
https://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/projects/mod-4-cooranbong-coal-stockpile-extension

What is Proposed

Centennial NCS is seeking to modify SSD-5145, MOD 4, to allow for:

❖ Expansion of the existing coal stockpile at CES to increase capacity from 100,000 tonnes to 
approximately 400,000 tonnes;

❖ Construction of infrastructure associated with the modified stockpile footprint., including access 
tracks, site lighting, dust control infrastructure, fencing and water management controls; and

❖ An administrative update to the SSD-5145 Schedule of Land.

Northern Coal Services Update                     

SSD-5145 Modification 4                   

February 2025 Newsletter                  

Photo of Typical Coal Washery Reject Material

Example of Truck & Dog for Off Site Transport

Photo of NCS CHPP
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Stockpile Expansion Overview
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Proposed Stockpile Expansion 

Extent



Project Justification

The proposed stockpile expansion Modification will provide NCS with greater flexibility in the 
management of Run of Mine coal received at the CES from the Mandalong Mine.  

This will promote the continuous, reliable supply of coal from the NCS to meet customer demand 
and provide an ongoing economic benefit to NSW.

Environmental Impacts

The environmental studies completed for the Modification have determined that the identified 
impacts from construction and operation of the modified stockpile will generally be minor in nature 
and can be appropriately managed through the application of existing environmental controls and 
the implementation of additional mitigations at the CES. 

The Modification Report includes the findings of technical and environmental investigations 
including the following:

• Noise;

• Air quality;

• Greenhouse gas;

• Biodiversity;

• Surface water;

• Aboriginal and historic heritage;

• Visual amenity;

• Bushfire and

• Social and economic impact. 

Measures to address the potential impacts are outlined within the Modification Report.

Further Information

If you have any questions regarding proposed Modification 4, contact 1800 730 919 or via email at  
mandalongmine@centennialcoal.com.au – Attention: Ron Bush – General Manager Development & 
Approvals
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